
Community Funding Projects Rep. Larson secured for the First District 

include: 

• $4.35 million for the Town of East Hartford to: 

o expand the East Hartford Library Complex, including new 

adult education and internet connectivity programs 

o improve safety and walkability on the Hockanum River 

Linear Park Trail 

o fund a multimodal infrastructure assessment along Main 

Street 

o to modernize Main Street’s streetlights. These federal 

dollars will purchase energy efficient streetlights, making 

downtown safer for pedestrians.   

• $1.6 million for the City of Hartford to strengthen the storm 

water drainage system along Main Street in the North End 

• $1.6 million to the Barkhamsted Housing Trust to fund the 

construction of the Mallory View Affordable Housing project, 

improving access to housing in Litchfield County 

• $1 million for the iQuilt Partnership to assist with the 

construction of the RiverLink pedestrian bridge, connecting North 

Hartford residents with the Connecticut River 

• $1 million for the Winsted Health Center Foundation to convert 

the former Winsted Memorial Hospital into supportive housing 

for veterans 

• $850,000 for the Phillips Business Complex on North Main Street 

in Hartford to make needed infrastructure improvements 

• $850,000 for the Town of Manchester to create a more 

pedestrian, transit, and bike-friendly downtown around Main 

Street 



• $850,000 for Goodwin University to rehabilitate residential 

housing units, make safety improvements, and increase the 

economic viability of the area near the East Hartford campus 

• $500,000 for Mercy Housing and Shelter to rehabilitate and make 

capital improvements at four of their Hartford sites 

• $500,000 for Mothers United Against Violence to support their 

Victim Impact for Justice Project, working with the Hartford Police 

Department to support victims 

• $500,000 for the Connecticut Housing and Development 

Corporation to construct new mixed-income and affordable rental 

units at the Village at Park River in Hartford’s Blue Hills 

neighborhood 

• $250,000 for La Bodeguita de la Gente to support a pantry that 

will serve immigrant families in Hartford with food, clothing, baby 

needs, and educational services 
 


